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Incident:    Assault with a Deadly Weapon 
 
Date of Arrest: December 30, 2008 
                                 
Suspects:  Bo Ebling, 18 yr old male Porterville resident 
   Matthew Spraggins, 18 yr old male Porterville resident unknown 
 
Victims:  15 year old male Porterville resident 
   15 year old male Porterville resident 
   16 year old male Porterville resident 
   18 year old male Porterville resident 
Narrative:   
 
On December 29th, 2008, four victims contacted the Porterville Police Department, reporting 
that they had been assaulted in the 800 block of W. Henderson Avenue.  The victims stated 
they had been chased to that location from the 800 block of W. Grand Avenue by three 
suspects who were challenging them to a fight.  Once in the 800 block of W. Henderson 
Avenue the suspects caught the victims and assaulted them with their hands and feet.  After 
the assault the three suspects fled the area.  Investigation identified two of the suspects as Bo 
Ebling and Matthew Spraggins.  The victims sustained minor injuries and did not require 
medical attention. 
 
On December 30th, 2008, detectives from the Porterville Police Department’s General 
Investigations Unit and officers form the Patrol Division responded to a residence in the 800 
block of W. Grand Avenue after information was developed as to the possible location of the 
suspects.  As detectives were making contact at the front of the residence, Bo Ebling and 
Matthew Spraggins attempted to flee out the back.  Uniformed patrol officers who had been 
previously positioned behind the residence took both suspects into custody without further 
incident.  Bo Ebling and Matthew Spraggins were booked with the Tulare County Sheriff’s 
Department. 
 
Anyone with any information regarding this matter is urged to contact Detective Jeff Dowling at 
(559) 782-7411 or Detective Sergeant John Hall at (559) 782-7421. 


